

Skyview Middle School



6350 Windom Peak Blvd. Colorado Springs, CO

School Accountability Committee (SAC) February 15, 2023 4:00-5:00

Engage: (4:00 - 4:10) - Mike Wedor

- 1. Good things!
 - a. Girls basketball won the division championship
 - b. Spring play practice for Wizard of Oz
 - c. Nine Square intramurals in the morning on Tuesday and Thursday

Explore: (4:10 - 4:35)

- 1. Student Report WEB Laura/Des
 - a. They attended a 3-day WEB training. Moving forward we will be recruiting 7th graders to be 8th grade WEB leaders.
 - b. Will have a playdate for the future WEB leaders in the spring.
 - c. Training for 2 five hour days before school starts.
 - d. Making changes for next year to have more student involvement and leadership.
- 2. SAC Chair for the 22/23 school year Richard Muszynski THANK YOU for filling this position for SMS!
 - a. We will open up communication about our SAC chair to our families for the 23/24 school year to see what interest we receive. Mr. Wedor and Mr. Wilkinson will meet with interested parents and decide who will serve as our SAC Chair for the 23/24 school year.
- 3. Any DAAC updates from DAAC meeting on 2/21
 - a. No update

Communicate: (4:35 - 4:55) - Rob Wilkinson/Mike Wedor

- 1. Financial emphasis list for 23-24 school year
 - a. Monitoring system to be piloted in May
 - b. Freckle on Chromebooks is having some technical issues.
 - c. Coding class being explored through the CTE department
 - d. Jostens Renaissance rebranding the school to emphasize what Skyview stands for.
- 2. Current use of **ESSER funds report**
 - a. Mike shared what was purchased with ESSER funds from last year (in link above).
- 3. SMS Fall Capital Improvement projects
 - a. With school in the Sand Creek Zone not being built there is some Capital Improvement money that is available to be spent.
 - b. Mike shared the list above with those present to show what has been done in the Powerzone and Skyview.



Skyview Middle School



6350 Windom Peak Blvd. Colorado Springs, CO

- c. Pat Claman expressed concern that money was spent more on the high school than on the middle school and it's a middle school not being built. An addition is being built at Vista, but the overcrowding is at the middle school level.
- d. Lori Theisen commented about outdated or broken furniture. A few other staff members discussed concern with the broken collapsible walls.

Empower: (4:55 - 5:00) - Mike Wedor

1. Feedback - thoughts, questions, concerns from SAC

a.

Launch: - Mike Wedor

1. Website is updated with SAC dates

a. Will post agendas and minutes

2. Next Meeting: May 17th, 2023